
      

 

 
March 13, 2019 
 
Chairman Phil Mendelson 
DC Council 
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC    
 
 
Dear Chairman Mendelson, 
 
The Dupont Circle Citizens Association and the Foggy Bottom Association are deeply 
troubled by the allegations and recent news reports concerning the conduct of Ward 2 
Councilmember Jack Evans. The integrity of our government is fundamental to our 
democracy. Given the questions raised regarding CM Evans, we support the appointment of 
a special committee by the DC Council to investigate the allegations and the Council taking 
appropriate action based upon the findings of the investigation. Given the seriousness of 
the allegations, we also urge the Council to remove temporarily CM Evans from the 
Judiciary Committee and the chairmanship of the Finance and Revenue Committee pending 
the outcome of the investigation. 
 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 

    
 Robin Diener, President    Marina Streznewski, President  

Dupont Circle Citizens Association   Foggy Bottom Association 
9 Dupont Circle, Washington, DC 20036  P.O. Box 58087, Washington, DC 20037     
president@dupont-circle.org    mstreznewski@gmail.com 
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